
 
 

TO:  MEMBERS OF THE FACILITY ASSOCIATION 

ATTENTION:  CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

BULLETIN NO.:  F2020 - 003 

DATE: JANUARY 21, 2020 

SUBJECT:  NEWFOUNDLAND & LABRADOR RISK SHARING POOL –
DESIGNATED PROJECT MANAGER 

 
On December 18th, 2019, we issued an all Member CEO’s bulletin advising that Plan of Operation 
amendments related to the establishment of a Newfoundland and Labrador (NL) Risk Sharing Pool 
(RSP) were approved by the membership. 
 
While the amendments will come into effect once the appropriate regulatory approvals have been 
obtained, we are working toward an availability of the NL RSP by mid-year 2020.   
 
In preparation, we ask Members with personal lines automobile business in Newfoundland and 
Labrador to designate a NL RSP Project Manager.  Your designated Project Manager will be 
Facility Association’s primary contact person for the NL RSP in your company. 
 
Please provide the following information for your company’s designated Project Manager to FA 
Member Services at MS@facilityassociation.com. 
 

• Company 
• Name 
• Telephone Number 
• Email Address 

 
Should you have any questions, please contact Christian Punzal, Sr. Business Analyst, UIP & 
Member Services at cpunzal@facilityassociation.com or (416) 863-1750 x 4812. 
 
 
Saskia Matheson  
President & CEO 
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